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internal SEC techniques and procedures.  This information is 
being withheld under 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(4), (6), (7)(C) and 
(7)(E), for the following reasons: 

 Exemption 4 protects confidential commercial or financial 
information obtained from a person that is privileged or 
confidential, and (a) is customarily treated as private 
by the submitter, and (b) was provided to the Commission 
under an assurance of confidentiality.

 Exemption 6 protects records or information when 
disclosure would constitute a clearly unwarranted 
invasion of personal privacy;

 Exemption 7(C) protects records or information when 
disclosure could reasonably be expected to constitute an 
unwarranted invasion of personal privacy; and

 Exemption 7(E) affords protection to all law enforcement 
information that would disclose techniques and procedures 
for law enforcement investigations or prosecutions, or 
would disclose guidelines for law enforcement 
investigations or prosecutions if such disclosure could 
reasonably be expected to risk circumvention of the law.

Please be advised that we have considered the foreseeable 
harm standard in preparing this response.  

     I am the deciding official with regard to this adverse 
determination.  You have the right to appeal my decision to the 
SEC’s General Counsel under 5 U.S.C. § 552(a)(6), 17 CFR § 
200.80(f)(1).  The appeal must be received within ninety (90) 
calendar days of the date of this adverse decision.  Your appeal 
must be in writing, clearly marked "Freedom of Information Act 
Appeal," and should identify the requested records.  The appeal 
may include facts and authorities you consider appropriate.

You may file your appeal by completing the online Appeal form 
located at https://www.sec.gov/forms/request appeal, or mail your 
appeal to the Office of FOIA Services of the Securities and 
Exchange Commission located at Station Place, 100 F Street NE, 
Mail Stop 2465, Washington, D.C. 20549, or deliver it to Room 1120 
at that address. 



Mr. Zamaan Qureshi                            22-00716-FOIA,      
December 7, 2022                               22-00162-APPS and
Page 3                                         22-00038-REMD      

If you have any questions, please contact Felecia Taylor of 
my staff at taylorf@sec.gov or (202) 551-8349.  You may also 
contact me at foiapa@sec.gov or (202) 551-7900.  You may also 
contact the SEC’s FOIA Public Service Center at foiapa@sec.gov 
or (202) 551-7900.  For more information about the FOIA Public 
Service Center and other options available to you please see the 
attached addendum.

Sincerely,
                    

     
Lizzette Katilius
FOIA Branch Chief
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